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Newsletter #8 

Thursday 10th September 2020 

Week 8 Term 3 

Principal’s Message 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

We are going to have our quiz night on the 14th of November. We made this decision because a 

decision regarding the Covid levels will not happen until Monday the 14th September, which was 

just a few days before the original date for this event.  

 

We have got in some excellent prizes from generous businesses. Also, we have had a few tables 

booked already, so if you are thinking of going to the quiz, book a table now. Please keep the goods 

coming in for our prizes. Note money raised is for camp and outdoor education. The more we make 

the less you have to pay towards these activities. 

 

Social Media. We received a communication from the Ministry today warning of a number of 
disturbing videos being posted on line. While most have been taken off, there is a concern that 
some young people would have been exposed to them. Please keep an eye on what your children 
are doing on line and have a conversation about what they would do if they saw things that make 
them feel uncomfortable or worried. The suggestion is to keep it low key. For more ideas and advice 
go to Netsafe by clicking here or go to the Ministry of Education by clicking here. 

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

We welcome  Noah Murphy and Jeona Saboni to our school community. 

  

September  
  25th—Last day of term 
You can also click HERE to visit our web-

site and see the school calendar.  

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/
https://www.education.govt.nz/school/digital-technology/digital-technology-guide-for-schools/
https://www.stpius.school.nz/1/calendars/1-calendar


 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

 

September 

6th—Aron Rm 2 

7th—Lennox Rm 6 

9th—Anros Rm 3 

If we are at Level 1, it will go ahead on 14th 
November. Teams of 6 and it is $10 per head ($60 
per table). Book your table at the office NOW!! NO 
Payment required until we confirm dates. Keep 
those food items rolling in and thanks to families 
who have sent items in.  

Email Antony if you have any questions—

antony.easto@stpius.co.nz  

Are just about here again!!!!  

Click on the following link to see 
what holiday programmes are 

available  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/

file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes 

Or you can go to our website—
www.stpius.school.nz and click on 
School Holiday Programmes.  

http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes
http://www.stpius.school.nz/1/file_sets/20-school-holiday-programmes

